
On July 25, 2024 at 9:09am, I submitted a complaint to
The City of Barrie because someone had recommended I

do that. Although the reason I never did this until the
end of July is because I knew it was a waste of time. 

Exactly 50 minutes later, the HRTO Registrar’s Office
served the respondents with the Form 1 Application (just
showing that the HRTO process hadn’t started yet when

I submitted the complaint to The City of Barrie). 



I submitted a complaint to The City of Barrie because someone had
recommended I do that. Although the reason I never did this until the end of July

is because I knew it was a waste of time. 



This is a completely unacceptable response. People employed by the City
need to care if government-funded corporations are stealing from
anyone because stealing is illegal. The City can’t be allowed to be

informed of their own partners stealing and do nothing about it. They
must have a protocol and process for dealing with institutional, systemic

fraud, abuse and discrimination. They can’t be allowed to think doing
nothing is a suitable option, let alone an option at all.



No one responded to me again, just like the BMNPHC. It appears that The City of Barrie
and the BMNPHC and the SCHC have the exact same processes for handling complaints:
ignore the problem being complained about and pretend the problems isn’t happening.

Responding by ignoring the text of the complaint submitted and advising the complainer
to work out the theft with the thieves is the same thing as not responding at all.

In fact, by ignoring complaints of theft, abuse and discrimination, The City has single-
handedly allowed the BMNPHC and the SCHC to get away with mass-scale fraud. 

The City of Barrie was informed of the BMNPHC and SCHC’s theft on June 18, 2024 and
have actively tried to cover-up the truth about the fraud by not only participating in a
BarrieToday.com interview regarding the BMNPHC/SCHC but they allowed a series of
posts to be published about the BMNPHC and the SCHC, fully knowing the series was
false, incorrect and the opposite of truth. Articles like the ones the City had published

assist in covering the true character qualities held by the BMNPHC and SCHC, which are
a total disregard for the lives of low-income human beings.

The fact that The City of Barrie (and Simcoe County) can be so indifferent to fraud, abuse
and discrimination against vulnernable and disadvantaged people this easily is further

proof that this population group in Simcoe County needs protection from the very
people who’re supposed to be keeping them safe. 



This is the email I forwarded to Nikki Cole at BarrieToday.com









Even though Armine has now ghosted me too, in my
opinion, she did the responsible thing and directed me to

multiple other news reporters who could have looked
into the claims if they cared enough.

I emailed Diane, Mike and Clara, as well as +200 other national news
reporters who’ve reported on public housing, poverty, or food

insecurity at least once in the last six months. But no one wants to get
involved with this matter, apparently. 



Since Nikki didn’t respond, I thought there was a chance she honestly didn’t receive
the email I sent her (maybe the files were too big, I wondered). 

But after emailing her a second time four days later, she still didn’t respond and so I
knew she wasn’t interested in the information I provided her with. 

However, when I learned that this was happening in New York City on June 18th,
2024 by reading the linked online article, I realized this was a deliberate crime

happening to thousands of RGI tenants, including RGI tenants with Special Priority
Status in Canada and the States. 

When reporters don’t investigate allegations of fraud, especially after being
provided with so much evidence, it needs to become a crime. By reporting the

opposite of the truth, the reporter is actively aiding and embedding white collar
criminals. 

https://citylimits.org/2024/05/01/nycha-tenants-sue-over-early-exclusion-from-state-pandemic-rent-relief/

